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This month I hope to provide you with awareness and learning in a few 
different areas:

1.  Faculty Member article published
2.  ISBE PARCC Letter and District Parent Letter
3.  Data Review Team Needs Assessment Survey Results
4.  Overview of New Laws

*****

Gierhart Article Published
We are very proud to share a published article, submitted by Millikin 3rd 

grade teacher, related to Curriculum Mapping and new teachers.  Mr. Gierhart 
has performed in a distinguished manner as a teacher mentor, as a classroom 
instructor, and now as a proponent of our Atlas  Curriculum Mapping system.  

*****

ISBE PARCC Letter 
On February 18, 2016 we received a letter from Dr. Tony Smith, State 

Superintendent of Education, nearly a year since our first administration of the 
Partnership for Assessment of Readiness for College and Careers (PARCC) test. 
In conversation with our Regional Superintendent of Schools, there has been no 
guidance provided to that office related to the type of investigation, evidence, 
“testimony”, etc.  We only allowed students to not participate who had written 
notice from their parents/guardians.

Also in this report you will see this year’s letter to parents guiding them that 
the PARCC test (and the new state science test) will be available to their 
student(s), but that should they wish to exclude their child(ren), the protocols 
for doing so are also outlined.
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*****

Data Review Team Needs Assessment Results
Recently the CoLeaders of our 8 leadership teams reviewed possible 

questions of staff to try to determine some short-term and long-term needs 
identified by district faculty.  The Data Review Team (DRT) sent out the survey 
to faculty.  Many of the results of this survey are available to you for review.  All 
were a bit concerned to see that only 103 teachers (out of more than 160) shared 
responses, and this included 7 teachers who are employed by Henry Stark 
Counties Special Education District.  The DRT will continue to review and 
analyze the data and will be sharing those thoughts with the CoLeaders before 
April 1st.  Our goal is to develop some outcomes and plans for building, district, 
and leadership team improvement  before we leave for the summer.

Here is a link to all of the results:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/results/
SM-DMWXKBCW/

*****

New School Laws for 2016
The Illinois Statewide School Management Alliance produces a booklet each 

year to alert school board members, administrators, business officials and 
principals to new laws and changes in existing laws.  This report attempts to 
highlight a few of the more interesting and impactful from those enacted in 2015.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/results/SM-DMWXKBCW/
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